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DRAFT MINUTES

At a future meeting the council will consider the accuracy of these minutes so
they may be subject to change. Please check the minutes of the next meeting to
confirm whether or not they have been amended

Minutes of a Meeting of Lanlivery Parish Council held in the Village Hall
on Wednesday 1st December 2010 at 7.30pm

          10/101  Present
Cllrs Roberts, Bonney, Christophers, Haley, Hughes, Richards and  Turner

In attendance
The Parish Clerk, Sally Vincent
1 member of the public

10/102 Apologies
Cornwall Cllr Bain
PC Dave Lee

10/103 Declaration of Interests
i. In items on the agenda – None

ii. Of gifts to a value in excess of £25 – None

10/104 Public Questions/Police Report
Ed Veerman reported that the services to his affordable dwelling were
currently being installed but noted that the project was proving to be an
expensive exercise.
PC Lea had submitted a police report showing no crime but noting 6 incident
logs generated in the parish between 3rd November and 1st December 2010 –
appendix 1

10/105 Minutes of meeting of 3rd November 2010
It was proposed by Cllr Bonney, seconded Cllr Hughes and RESOLVED that
the minutes be confirmed and signed by the Chairman.

10/106 Matters arising from the minutes not on the agenda – for report only
10/95. The Chairman thanked the Cllrs/Clerk for their attendance the
Remembrance Service and wreath laying at the Church.
10/90 & 10/95.  The fencing and gate to the new ground had been erected by
John Truscott but the notice was yet to be purchased and put place.
10/90. The salt had yet to be delivered to Richards’ yard. Clerk to follow up.

10/107 Resolutions from Councillors
None.

10/108 To receive the report of the Cornwall Councillor
On behalf of Cllr Bain the Clerk reported that
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• The Cornwall Council budget meeting had been postponed due to
severe weather conditions.

• Highways had undertaken some patching work in the parish

10/109 To receive reports from Parish Councillors
1. Cllr Hughes reported that rubbish had been left in the new playing field
extension, which had been found by the children. The Clerk confirmed that
Keith Adams had spoken to her about this and it would, hopefully, be an
isolated incident following a youngsters party in the village.
2. Cllr Haley reported that somebody had contacted her as he had been looking
for a grave in the Churchyard but had been unable to find it because of the
excessive overgrowth. Cllr Turner to report to the PCC.
3. Cllr Richards reported that the drain at the bottom of Streigh Hill was still
blocked.
4. Cllr Bonney reported ongoing problems with lights being left on overnight
in the school premises. Cllr Turner responded that this had been discussed at
the Governors meeting the previous evening and she would continue to
monitor the situation.
5. Cllr Turner reported that the recent floods had destroyed the surface of the
Crown footpath.
6. Cllr Richards queried the current Highways policy with regard to some
street lights being turned off overnight. Clerk to ascertain.

10/110 Correspondence – for information only
The correspondence file was left ‘on the table’ for Cllrs attention.

10/111 Accounts for Approval
It was proposed by Cllr Richards, seconded Cllr Christophers and
RESOLVED that accounts to the value of £616.87 be approved.

10/112 Report from parish council representative on the Fowey, St Blaise and
Lostwithiel Community Network Panel
No report.

10/113 Planning
Applications Granted
10/00929. Refurbishment and alteration work. Breney Farm
Applications Refused
None
Applications Withdrawn
None
Appeals
None.
Possible Breaches of Planning Control
Position re Gilbert enforcement

10/114 Bus Shelters
Cllr Christophers proposed, Cllr Bonney seconded and it was RESOLVED
that the bus shelter on the main A390 should be left in situ because of the
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prohibitive cost of removing it. Cllr Richards agreed to investigate the position
with regard to the Sweetshouse shelter and report back to the January meeting.

10/115 Budget 2011/2012
The Clerk supplied reports showing budgeted and actual expenditure to date
for 2010/2011. Using this information and having regard to known
commitments, a precept requirement for 2011/2012 was calculated. It was
proposed by Cllr Roberts, seconded Cllr Richards and RESOLVED that a
precept of £5595.00 should be requested from Cornwall Council.

Date of Next Meeting 5th January 2011

Meeting Closed  8.29pm


